NORTH NAPA ROTARY

Board of Director’s Meeting

December 19, 2006
Board Members

Sally O’Sullivan, Kathi Metro, Tony Giaccio, Jack Monroe, Ted Witten, Bill Bennet, David Holmes, Paul Anderson and Ross Macky
The December 2006 Board Meeting was called to order by President Sally O’Sullivan at 5:04 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Sally O’Sullivan, Kathi Metro, Tony Giaccio, Jack Monroe, Bill Bennett, David Holmes, Paul Anderson and Ross Macky. 
Other Rotarians Present:  John Duser. 
Review of Minutes –  November 2006 minutes were reviewed and approved as corrected. Paul Anderson, 2nd Kathi Metro.
Financial Report – Jack Monroe reported as of the close of November 2006 there was $2,699.53 in the General fund, $8,541.56 in the Project fund, $18,745.41 in the Foundation fund and $924.80 in the convention fund.  Total Funds were $30,911.30.  Motion to approve Paul Anderson, 2nd Tony Giaccio, carried.

Committee Reports – Attendance - Tony reported November 2006 attendance was 94% for 28 members.

Pledge Card Project – All member pledge cards returned.  Pledges total $8,220 with $5,085 received.
Hwy 29/1st St. Project plus Bike Stop– John Duser reported that this years weed spraying took place.
Risk Assessment – Kathi Metro to Chair Risk Assessment Committee.  Meeting to be held Wednesday December 27th with her committee Jack Monroe and Tony Giaccio.  Committee will report club’s risk analysis to District Governor as requested.
Membership – Board asking for new member information to be brought to the next board meeting for review.
Club Election Results – For the July 2007 to June 2008 Rotary Year the club elected the following officers: President Kathi Metro, Vice President Paul Menzel, Secretary Tony Giaccio and Treasurer Jack Monroe. Board Members elected for the two year term beginning July 2007 and serving through June 2009 are Carl Mianecke and Bill Bresciani.  Following the club election, motion to destroy the ballots was made by John Duser, 2nd Ed Calvelo, motion carried.
Correspondence: -
Thank You Card – Northwood Elementary sent thank you notes from the third graders who received dictionaries from our Dictionary Project.
OLD BUSINESS:  

Centennial Project Pavers – Gene Kelley, Project Chair to issue Memo asking if clubs desire a work party to place the pavers, or if it should be done by a paid professional.  No update at this time.
Centennial Project – Club still waiting to receive the financial report for the project.  Sally to bring this to the attention of Gene Kelley, Project Chair.
NEW BUSINESS:
Server Christmas Gratuity – Kathi Metro motioned that $100 be paid to the Wine Train servers for this years Christmas gratuity, 2nd Paul Anderson, motion carried.
Simple Grant – Bill Bennett reported that we will receive $812 from the District and this grant money will go towards new carpet for the N.E.W.S. safe house.  The total amount required to replace the carpet is $5,512 including installation.  Bill considering a North Napa work project during the first or second week of January to provide labor during the install to lower the expense.
Next Board Meeting – Tuesday, January 16th, 2007 at 5:00 p.m. at Wine Train Culinary Restaurant.
There being no further time for further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Bill Bennett, 2nd David Holmes, motion carried. The December Board Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Anthony Giaccio

Secretary

